Nicola Gunn

From:

Sent: 13 September 2021 20:28

To: Planning

Subject: Planning application3/2022/0660 & 3/2021/0661

 Λ

External Email

This email originated from outside Ribble Valley Borough Council. Do **NOT** click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and are sure the content within this email is safe.

Dear sirs,

I am a resident of Chatburn and the proposed work through the village will cause severe disruption to locals and businesses. Many houses along Ribble Lane have no garages /driveways and the village as a whole already struggles with a lack of parking as it is. If residents cannot park down Ribble Lane they will have to park on crow trees brow and bridge rd which will impact the safety of residents especially local schoolchildren and the elderly. Businesses will suffer if their customers cannot park and they have already been impacted by the pandemic. We having a thriving village and I fear this long term disruption could put them out of business. The pollution and noise is also of concern with extra heavy vehicles regularly coming through. Ribble Lane is already a busy road which is on a school bus route and used by heavy agricultural vehicles.

Route 2 Is my preferred option.

Regards